Jason Comisky
Eagle Scout — Troop 4 Milford

Jason joined Scouting as a Pack 4 Tiger when he was in First Grade. Jason has many fond memories of his
Cub Scout experience, such as camping at Rocky Woods where he recalls hiking, launching eggs, and
playing sports with his den mates. He enjoyed the time he spent designing and building his Pinewood
Derby car each year with his dad (who was Jason’s Den Leader and more recently the Troop 4
Scoutmaster) He also remembers the trip to Battleship Cove, and a sleepover on the field at McCoy
Stadium, then the home of the Paw Sox. Jason’s favorite memory from his Cub Scout years was when his
Den filmed a fake mini-movie trailer with his dad, brother (James) and the members of his Den. Jason
earned Cub Scout’s highest award, the Arrow of Light, after which he joined Troop 4.

Some of Jason’s favorite activities with Troop 4 were playing cards with fellow scouts, cooking on the
campouts, sitting around the campfire with his friends, playing troop football and ultimate frisbee, rock
climbing and the Venture outings. Jason was very active in the Troop, attending outings and High Adventure trips. He enjoyed attending
Camp Resolute, St. Mary’s Campouts, Whitewater Rafting trips, biking trips to Nickerson and Miles Standish, and the trip to Pennsylvania
and Maryland. Jason’s favorite trip was the Maine High Adventure Trip. Jason recalls “hiking Mount Katahdin at 4 in the morning, riding
natural water slides, canoeing 50 miles and spending a night at Shin Pond Village”. When asked his one special experience in Scouts,
Jason reminisces about a trip to Lonesome Lake. It was “my first real experience with the Troop. It happened when | was still a Cub Scout,
just a few months before | was eligible to join Boy Scouts. The Troop hiked up to Lonesome Lake and spent a night there.”

For his Eagle Scout Service Project, Jason constructed and installed a swinging bench at West Hill Dam’s beach. Jason also worked with
his team to clean up the existing picnic tables, and to spruce up the overall appearance of the area. Jason's project taught him to “push
past obstacles that can come up with doing work like that. And it really applies to anything. Obstacles came in our way, but we worked
through it and we ended up finishing the project”.

Jason is quite active outside of scouts as well. He is a Junior at Milford High School, where he is a member of the Milford High School
concert band, wind ensemble, marching and jazz bands. Jason is an avid volleyball player, playing for Milford High School, a summer
outdoor league, and a winter club team called Mass Mayhem.

Jason has already started thinking about his future after graduation. He wants to spend some time seeing the rest of the country and world.
He hopes to pursue a future in the film industry. He (along with some other students) has already produced movies and it has really
captured his interest.

Jason’s advice to the younger Scouts: “l would highly recommend participating to your fullest extent. If you apply yourself to Boy Scouts,
you will see the effects it has had on you later on in life. Applying yourself to Boy Scouts indirectly applies yourself to everything else you
do. It will give you some of the best memories of your life, and everything you learn from it takes effect into your future.”
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Congratulations Jason!



